Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, March 8, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore


Trustees
Lori DeHaas, Dennis Carlin, Fred Blee, C. Morgan Inderwies

Attorney
Frank Como

Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi 


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:04 PM.  

Guests:   No comments from guests.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from 
February 8, 2011, February 9, 2011and February 22, 2011, with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Not presented until next month.

BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $34,728.44 from abstract numbers 282, 283, 284, and 285 with a motion by Carlin, seconded by Inderwies.  Carried.
WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – No Report.

Municipal Building – No Report.

Water Civil Suit – Sent out letters to town with past due amount, wait until 3/31 then to court.


Easements for Distribution System – In discussion.

Parking in Village – No report.

Use of Village Green/Band Stand – Discussion of farmer’s market, will not use Village Green, possibly use Trout Ponds in summer, Cardinal Café involved; going to Cooperative Extension for information, in beginning stages.

Property Maintenance Committee – No report.

Absentee Property Owners – No Report.

Unlicensed Vehicle Law –Tabled until through with business regulations.  Mike Kasmarcik spoke out that if tabled, he wants law enforced. Code Enforcement will continue to pursue.

Solid Waste Changes – Working on it.
NEW BUSINESS:
CEA Determination - Paperwork in from Rural Water, going to have Public Hearing.
RESOLUTION #16-11
To Hold a Public Hearing (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by DeHaas. Roll call vote, DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes.  Blee not Present.  Carried.


Business Permit – Valley Redemption on 2 Whig Street, cans/bottles redemption; business, parking, etc. discussed.  Motion by DeHaas, seconded by Inderwies to approve business permit for Valley Redemption.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement – Snow removal on sidewalks; Bill Foster has idea for snow removal, will bring forward when formulated.

Public Works – Automatic generator tested for well #4; water samples; plow roads/sidewalks; clear snow from parking lots/corners; remove snow from hydrants/bridges; remove air from boiler in zone 6 & 7; fill potholes; repair main leak on Smullen Ave.; unfreeze line on Rock St.; vehicle maintenance; install railing at Library; flush Shirley Road hydrant; open drains and ditches.

Mayor – Met with Attorney Como and Supervisor Yetter re annexation, had Public Hearing with both boards; will allow attorneys to discuss to come to speedy conclusion.

Personnel – No report.

Green Initiative – CEA public hearing next month; will attend road and land use forum, Bill Foster also to attend weather permitting. Discussed research on WIFI for municipal building for occupants to use.

Planning Board – Working on business regulations chapter, work with attorney and Elaine Jardine.

Board of Appeals – Have full board.

Building & Grounds – No report.


Parks – See Youth.

Youth – Discussed schedule of sports, question of bathrooms at Trout Ponds being opened by April 4th, problem with freezing, probably not opened that early.

Village Businesses – Attended Tioga County Tourism meeting; conversation with Wendy Post re articles in regional magazine about farmstead and businesses in area. Tourism aware of it, hopefully do series of articles in Fingerlakes and other publications.

Library – Meeting next month.

Police – Stats to be emailed out; discussion of guns in Noble Room for safety course for Boy Scouts, Sheriff states ok as long as no ammunition; have been few snowmobiles since issue.

Attorney – No report.

Clerk – Water/Solid Waste bills went out March 1st; Evelyn has volunteered in office; past due notices to town water consumers, after 31st if not paid, will set up with Attorney Como for court. $8,811 in unpaid town water.
CORRESPONDENCES:
No correspondences.
BOARD CONCERNS:
Letter received from concerned resident about Scott Evans’ requests for property being used for water project.
Motion to adjourn at 7:40 PM by Blee, seconded by Carlin.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 
